
  

Maryland Right to Life wishes to convey its support for SB357. 
 

SB357 is constitutionally sound and addresses a compelling state interest.  This bill extends general 
protection to unborn children who are at least 20 weeks beyond fertilization (which is equivalent to 22 
weeks of pregnancy—about the start of the sixth month) and capable of feeling the pain of their 
abortions.   

There is abundant scientific evidence that by this point in development, the unborn child has the 
capacity to experience excruciating pain during typical abortion procedures. On this basis, the bill 
prohibits abortion after that point, except when an acute physical condition endangers the life of the 
mother.  The bill spells out the procedural requirements that abortionists must follow when performing 
an abortion under these exceptions, including seeking to preserve the life of the child whenever this is 
feasible. The bill also creates specific requirements for the protection of infants who are born alive 
during these late abortions. 

Abortions at this stage are performed using a variety of techniques, but most often by a method in 
which the unborn child’s arms and legs are twisted off by brute manual force, using a long stainless steel 
clamping tool. A medical illustration of this common method is posted here: 
https://www.nrlc.org/abortion/pba/deabortiongraphic/  
 
Some of the extensive scientific evidence that unborn children have the capacity to experience pain, at 
least by 20 weeks, is available online:  www.nrlc.org/abortion/fetalpain/ 
http://www.doctorsonfetalpain.com 
 
Late term abortions are not “rare.” At least 275 facilities offer abortions past 20 weeks fetal age.  The 
number of late term abortions committed in Maryland is unknown due to the lack of state reporting 
requirements for abortionists.  The January 2019 Marist Poll found that 75% of Americans support 
reasonable restrictions on abortion. 60 % of Democrats, as well as 61 % of those who identify as “pro-
choice” support such restrictions. 
 
We want to thank Senator Serafini for sponsoring this important bill.  Should you have any questions, 
please contact me. Thank you for your consideration of MDRTL’s position on this vital legislation. 
 
Respectfully, 

Laura 
Laura Bogley-Knickman, J.D. 
Director of Legislation 
Maryland Right to Life 
 (410) 443-8298 
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